November 8, 1982

placed at each of your desks a small package of Cornnuts. You will find
additional ones under each balcony. After all the gloom that we heard on
Saturday out at the Center, I thought we ought to have something positive this
morning. Bob Boesch, who is the Vice President of Cornnuts was kind enough to
send me a large carton of these from Urbana, Ohio. Cornnuts has presently
plants at Oakland, California, and at Urbana. He was our speaker at our annual
meeting at the Crand Island Industrial Foundation at Grand Island this year,
and they have purchased 20 acres of land in Grand Island with an option on 30
more on which to build a plant in Grand Island. They will be building their
grain handling facilities this next year in 1983 and building their processing
plant in 1984. They will grow approximately 2,500 acres of white corn for this
specific purpose this coming year, and finally their goal is to produce 10,000
acres of corn in that area, white corn, which has, of course, an excellent
market through the Cornnuts. They will employ from 30 people at the start to
200 people finally. So I am just pleased this morning to tell the Legislature
there is at least one positive thing happening in agriculture.

PRESIDENT: Thank you, Senator Peterson. Senator Wagner, you have had your
light on for recognition. All right, thank you, Senator Wagner. Ready then
for any other messages, reports and announcements, Mr. Clerk.

CLERK: Mr. President, I have a series of things received over the interim. I
have an Attorey General's Opinion addressed to Senator Goodrich, and an
Attorney General's Opinion addressed to Senator Clark; an Opinion addressed to
Joanne Pepperl as Revisor of Statutes; a second addressed to Senator Clark, Mr.
President, and one to Senator DeCamp; one to Senator Warner; one to Senator
Chambers; one to Senator Kilgarin; an Opinion addressed to Senator Haberman;
one to Senator Hefner and one to Senator Fowler; an Opinion to Senator Barrett,
Senator Haberman, Senator Kilgarin, Senator Beyer, Senator DeCamp, a second to
Senator DeCamp. Those are all regarding proposed legislation, Mr. President.
They will be inserted in the Journal. I have also received, Mr. President, a
series of reports from various state agencies, boards of commissions. They
will be referenced in the Journal. I have a report from the Nebraska
Commission on Law Enforcement Criminal Justice; a report from the Natural
Resources Commission; a report from the Department of Environmental Control; a
second report from the Natural Resources Commission; a report from the
Department of Roads; several reports from the Department of Roads, Mr.
President; a biannual report from the Nebraska Power Review Board; a report
from the Nebraska Coordinating Commission for Postsecondary Education; a report
from the Commission on Judicial Qualifications; a report from the Nebraska
Energy Office; again, court order reports filed by the Nebraska State Highway
Commission; a report from the Crime Victims Reparation Board; a report from the
Nebraska Department of Labor; report from the State Ombudsman; report from the
Nebraska Department of Revenue. A series of lease agreements, Mr. President,
are on file regarding lease arrangements between the Department of
Administrative Services for leasing of space by state agencies. Finally, HMr.
President, I have a series of audit reports received from the State Auditor.
These audits are of the Nebraska Power Review Board, Public Service Commission,
the Commission on Aging, Department of Public Welfare, the Nebraska State
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